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Ms Sandra Lambert AM 
Chair 
ACT Remuneration Tribunal 
PO Box 964 
CIVIC SQUARE  ACT  2608 
Email: remtrib@act.gov.au  
 
 
Dear Ms Lambert 
 
Under section 10(1) of the Remuneration Tribunal Act 1995 I have signed the attached instrument in 
relation to the ACT Multi-Hazard Advisory Council (MHAC) (formerly the ACT Bushfire Council). I 
would appreciate if you would make the appropriate adjustments required to reflect the change of 
name of the MHAC and inquire into, and determine the remuneration and allowances to be paid and 
other entitlements to be granted to these public offices. 
 
The MHAC is a statutory body established under the Emergencies Act 2004 with the function of 
advising the Minister for Police and Emergency Services about matters relating to natural hazards. 
MHAC are currently remunerated under as a level 1 advisory body as outlined under the Review of 
Remuneration, Allowances and Other Entitlements for Part-Time Public Office Holders Report, 
March 2017. MHAC meets monthly on the first Wednesday of each month excluding January. A 
determination is required to enable the MHACs inclusion in the Remuneration Tribunal annual 
review of remuneration and allowances, scheduled for October 2022.  
 
I have attached the Terms of Reference and complete Questionnaire to assist the Remuneration 
Tribunal in making a determination. 
 
If further information is required, please contact Lianna Luton on 6207 6326 or email 
lianna.luton@act.gov.au. 
 



I would like to thank the Remuneration Tribunal for assisting with the adjustments required to 
change the name of the former ACT Bushfire Council to the ACT Multi-Hazard Advisory Council.  
 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
 
 
Andrew Barr MLA 
Chief Minister  
 
 September 2022 


